
                                              STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                    SELECTMEN  

                 MEETING MINUTES MAY 7, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The Town of Surry received $100.00 from Dan Lougee for rental of the town hall.  

The selectmen discussed the liens from the tax collector.  

 A resident requested tax maps for lots 5A-91 and 5A 91A . 

The selectmen signed the State of Nh DMV check for May 3, 2018 for $817.20 and May 7, 2018 for 

$946.00 for a total of $1763.20. 

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the EFTPS Payment.  

Bruce Smith spoke with LGC about the lien payment and interest schedule suggested by a resident. LGC 

recommended the selectmen choose to abate the tax interest as a better option. Bruce Smith will 

contact the resident.  

The selectmen signed the warrant for yield taxes.  

Bruce Smith stated the only tax deed presented was from an owner unknown lot. He will leave it out to 

make it exempt.  

The selectmen received a complaint about the potholes on the Farm Rd. Durwin Clark will take care of 

them.  Also, the Joslin Road on the dirt portion needs to be graded and ditched.  

Jay Croteau has added the Recreation T shirts to the website.  

The Planning Board will be meeting on May 23, 2018 for the Baute subdivision. The selectmen spent 

time researching the class VI road regulations.  

Jay Croteau did not meet with the carpenter for the shed.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen discussed the DES citation for the Patnodes in regard to the town forrest.  DES will be 

setting up a site visit on May 14, 2018 in conjuction with the Monadnock Conservancy who holds a 

conservation easement.  



The intents to cut were sent to the DRA and the warrants signed for the tax collector.  

The selectmen discussed the definition of cottage industry pertaining to Glenn Britton’s business. It was 

suggested he speak with the Planning  Board as well as the ZBA about a site plan quite a while ago.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 


